Town of Woodstock Selectmen's Meeting Tuesday, July 22, 2014

Selectmen: Jim Fadden Jr., Joel Bourassa, Gil Rand

Staff: Judy Welch, Steve Welch

Public: Patrick Griffin, Rosanna Yarnell

Joel called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Public Participation:

Patrick Griffin:

Patrick asked the Board to consider painting a red line and posting "no parking" signs in front of the fire house to prevent customers from the Rustic River Restaurant from parking there. Gil will have a discussion with Chief MacKay and Chief Moorhead.

Rosanna Yarnell:

Rosanna questioned the no overnight parking along Main Street. The Board explained that the object of this was not to hinder anyone but to simply make it easier for the Public Works Department to maintain the street.

Minutes of the July 8, 2014 Meeting:

Jim motioned to accept the minutes of the July 8, 2014 Selectmen's Meeting. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Application/Cascade Park/Lincoln Woodstock Chamber of Commerce:

The Board reviewed an application from the Lincoln Woodstock Chamber of Commerce to use Cascade Park on September 1, 2014 for the Rubber Ducky Regatta. Joel motioned to approve this application. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Cascade Park/Donation:

Scott Rice would like to make a \$100.00 donation, per wedding that the Woodstock Inn hosts at Cascade Park, to the Main Street Revitalization Capital Reserve Fund. Joel motioned to accept the donations. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Old Business:

There will be a Public Hearing on August 5th to adopt new pole licenses.

New Business:

Signed Checks.

PSNH and Northern Pass will attend the August 19th Selectmen's Meeting to provide an informational update.

Gil motioned to adjourn the Selectmen's Meeting at 7:00 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

August 5, 2014

R. G. Rand